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2022 Monthly Business meetings are usually held in the Bass Pro Shops Conservation Room on the 
third Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM. There are no COVID restrictions and visitors, guests and those 
interested in joining the Mass Cruisers Auto Club are welcome to attend one of these monthly meetings.   

www.masscruisers.com 

2021 Board Members 
 

Rich Armando (CHAIR) 
Larry Nyborn   

Steve Huntington  
John Buchanan  
Diane Thornton   
John Sturniolo 

Kevin Rushlow 
 

Secretary: OPEN 

Asst. Secretary: Diane Thornton 

Treasurer: Kevin Rushlow 

Asst. Treasurer: Rich Armando  

Special Assignments 
 

Webmaster: Scott Beer 
 Asst: OPEN 

Managing Editor: John Buchanan 

 News Editor: Open 

Digital Graphics Editor: Open 

Facebook:    Steve Vining 

  FB Admin: John Buchanan 

  FB Admin: Sean  Sullivan 
 

New Members: Lou Valentine  
Sgts. at Arms:  John Sturniolo 

Charity Coordinator: Rick White 

Food Pantry: John Griffin 

  Steve Fernald  
  Bob Okerholm 

  Mark Magno 

 

By-Laws: Wayne Lestan 

MAAC Rep: John Buchanan 

MAAC Alt.: Glenn Brayman 
 

Cruise Director: Rich Armando 

Asst. Cruise Director Bob Hines 

Sponsors: John Buchanan         
Fred Tierney 

Club Events: Rich Armando 

Photographers: Steve Vining  
    Sean Sullivan       

Contact us by snail mail:  
P.O. Box 217, Wrentham, MA 02093 
Or by email: HO350@comcast.net 
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Our Major Cruise Sponsors 
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    As I write the September Musings I am expecting this coming week’s August 25th cruise 
night to be a big one as long as the weather cooperates. With the exception of an added 
cruise night on August 4th in which we were handed a high heat and humidity index to cope 
with, our last scheduled night was way back on July 14th. Factory Five, one of our cruise spon-
sors, will be in the house at our August 25 cruise.  We have been told to expect about 50 Fac-
tory Five cars of various models to be in attendance.  This is always an impressive display for 
everyone to see, particularly those enthusiasts that are ready to build their own exciting pro-
ject car. 
 

    For the September 8th cruise night, the club will be running short-handed due to many of 
our club members that attend the annual Adirondack Nationals in Lake George, NY will be 
traveling on that Wednesday and Thursday.  If you haven’t been able to help at the past cruise 
nights this would be a great night to put this one on your calendar to show up to help.  Your 
fellow members who are always in attendance will appreciate your help for the night.  
 

    For months you have heard me say we are working on updating the clubs masscruis-
ers.com website to a more user friendly site. Well the time has come; this past Wednesday 
John B, Kevin and myself meet with a professional web designer who is willing to help the club 
revise and maintain the site.  As this will most likely take several weeks to do, due to every-
one’s busy schedule, I will have more information hopefully by the next meeting and for the 
next newsletter. Once the site is launched we will need to find a member to maintain it.  It 
wouldn’t be fair to keep dumping more of a work load onto the members who are already 
doing a lot for the club. This is an excellent time for you to volunteer and become part of the 
team. If you are not experienced, this will be a good opportunity to learn about website man-
agement and maintenance. I’m sure you could be trained on what needs to be done. 
  

I was contacted by a lady who is organizing a 50’s sock hop for the students at an elementary 
school in Foxboro. Her committee thought it would be a nice touch if there could be a few 
cars parked outside as the students entered. If you have a car that would fit the theme of a 
50’s dance and are interested in displaying your car for a few hours please let me know. I will 
have to confirm the date but I do know it will be sometime in November. 

September Board Musings 
By Rich Armando 
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August 4 Cruise Winner 1959 Chevrolet Biscayne 
By John Buchanan 

Scott Morrell just picked up his 1959 Chevrolet Biscayne RestoRod Cruiser two days earlier, so our Au-
gust 4th cruise was its first shakedown event. When he was notified that his car was selected for the Vin-
tage Motor Sports cruise award, he was proving the importance of those first “shakedown cruises” as he 
was in process of replacing the lower radiator hose which was leaking coolant. Our Entrance and Food 
Pantry Team of John Griffon, Mark Murgo and Bob Walton were charged with the pick and weren’t aware 
the crowd gathering around the car was assisting Scott or spectating his repair progress. However, this is 
a unique Chevy, dubbed ‘BIS-QUICK” by its Oakland, CA builder due to the unusual power train. This entry 
level 2 door post ’59 Chevy was inspired by the 40 Zora Arkus-Duntov-spec 348 V8 police pursuit cars 
built at the Oakland GM plant back in the day. Scott’s 348 power plant is updated considerably with 
Edelbrock 409 aluminum heads and also has a 5 speed Tremec tranny. It also has 4-wheel disc brakes 
and custom Boyd Coddington 5 spoke alloy wheels along with stunning custom three-tone Oldsmobile 
Starfire upholstered interior and that compliments a flawless copper two-tone paint finish.  This was truly 
a great selection for a makeup cruise.    
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The August 4 Cruise Was Unscheduled 
By John Buchanan 

With both our July 28 (Sir Elton John Concert) and August 11 (Patriots-Giants Thursday pre-season game) 
scheduled cruises being preempted, coupled with a couple of weather cancelled cruises on May 19 & July 
14, we opted to try and fit the August 4 Thursday date into the schedule. It was another hot one too, kick-
ing off an extended five-day 90 plus heat wave. Despite the heat and last-minute reschedule we still had 
several hundred hearty cruise car owners show up, most likely most with air conditioning, to turn the 
cruise into a worthwhile “sweating to the oldies” afternoon delight with D.J. Bruce Palmer. It was also nice 
to see groups like the “22 RALLY” & BMW owners driving in when many opted to stay home in their air 
conditioned surroundings. Despite the heat, more that 300 cars did show and despite not doing the 50-
50 drawing, our newest participation Food Pantry from Stoughton, St. Anthony’s Free Market, did very 
well at the reconfigured entrance lanes which were rerouted to eliminate the parking direction confusion 
for first-time cruise participants.  Hoping now for a better August 25 cruise.                                                                  

Car clubs or specialty groups come to our 
cruise to promote both their organization’s 
mission and demonstrate the social com-
radery that can be enjoyed by cruising togeth-
er with their cars. On a hot 96 degree after-
noon it isn’t unusual to see many of the late 
model high end sports car groups like the 
BMW owners parking together, or the Mis-
sion 22 Rally high performance sports car 
owners showing up to bring awareness of 
their mission to support Veterans and their 
families impacted by PTSD and suicides.  
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Despite the lower cruise attendance, that didn’t stop some seldom seen or first time seen vehicles show 
up. A few included the Cruise winning 1959 Chevrolet Biscayne that was only seen in New England for the 
first time two days earlier and the first time a newly built dragster being displayed before making its inau-
gural debut at New England Dragway. Then there was the return of Brendon King with his 1967 Dodge 
Coronet R/T Norward Arena pace car after a long absence from the area cruise and car show scene. Bren-
don is hoping to attend more cruise and car show events with his Norward Arena tribute Coronet R/T. 

  

The August 4 Cruise Was Unscheduled 
CONTINUED FROM Page 6 

ABOVE: For those of us old timers that were 
regular fans of the Saturday night stock car races 
at Norwood Arena just up Route 1 from our Pa-
triot Place cruises, Brendon King usually carries a 
stash of memorabilia with him that you can pur-
chase. 
BELOW:  
It’s not often a dragster shows up at one of our 
cruise nights. Perhaps this may become a trend. 
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50/50 Vocational Student Workforce Tool Grants 
By Rick White (50/50 Charitable Coordinator) 

In addition to our traditional 50/50 charitable program support for the Wrentham Development Center’s  
resident programs and the Southeastern Massachusetts AMVETS Region program for the Brockton VA 
Hospital patients, we have added a new program in 2022 that focuses on our vocational student needs 
when entering their first employment opportunities or advanced training needs in the automotive services 
fields following graduation. The program provides $250 cash grants to deserving graduates from Norfolk 
County Agricultural, Tri-County Regional, Southeastern Regional and Blue Hills Regional High Schools. An 
example of one of he first grants made was to a 2022 graduating Tri-County senior who will be applying it 
to continuing his post graduate education in diesel mechanics. Additional changes we are implementing in 
the 50-50 charity programs is ticket pricing:, and more importantly, you do not have to be present when 
your ticket is drawn. Your name and ticket # will be held, so don’t throw it away or forget to bring it with 
you to the next cruise.  
In addition to proceeds from the 50-50, complimentary Cruise and Mass Cruisers logo key tags are given 
for direct donations of $5 or more to the Workforce Tool Grant Program. The key tags are available at the 
club trailer where the event T shirts are sold. I am excited about  bringing this new workforce grant pro-
gram to our area Technical Vocational Schools and am hopeful that our fellow auto enthusiast car owners 
will be able to help support these future technicians get a fresh start in their new careers. 
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John Nunez gave the club a heads-up about the New England Air Museum’s August 20 Space Expo 
event featuring a lecture by former NASA Astronaut Tom Jones who had flown on four space station 
missions and performed three space walk missions. This alone was worth going to see and listen to. 
John had organized a cruise trip in May 2018 to the Museum for the club, but was unable to do it for 
this special event due to a schedule conflict, so it was go on your own. It was definitely a GO for me 
and my son Jim who had never been to the Air Mu-
seum before.  Jim, who grew up following all the 
NASA space missions and still follows them today, 
and I went early Saturday morning so we could at-
tend the 11 AM lecture. We weren’t disappointed 
as Tom Jones had some amazing personal video 
clips of his space station missions that were used 
in his presentation, shown to the right.   
The Museum itself has an extensive collection of 
historic aircraft housed in three buildings which, 
alone, is worth the visit and, we were able to do 
that before the lecture. Additionally, for this special 
event, there were over a dozen aerospace exhibi-
tors as well as a dozen or more costumed Star 
Wars characters there to keep the kids entertained and engaged in 
between the two scheduled lecture appearances. Another surprising 
exhibit by Hamilton Standard in the mezzanine area was hosted by 
Don Rethke, a.k.a. “Dr. FLUSH”, who designed the shuttle zero gravi-
ty flush toilet. He brought a level of humor to what was a serious de-

sign challenge in space 
travel that, early on in the 
program, was overlooked. 
Way to GO “Dr. FLUSH”. 

 

New England Air Museum Astronaut Event 

 by John Buchanan 

Children attending the Space Expo were 
treated to unforgettable moments that 
may provide inspiration to become the 
next Astronauts that will one day be 
walking on the surface of Mars. 

Who would have 
thought a short 
presentation by 
“Dr. Flush” could 
hold the attention 
of young teenage 
boys. 

 

Astronaut Tom Jones set a Shuttle 
endurance record of 18 days in 

orbit. 

B-29 Hangar 
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AUGUST CRUISING  AROUND 
By John Buchanan  

Although rain has had less of an impact this summer thanks to a severe drought, August’s unbeara-
ble heat with temperatures routinely hitting the mid 90’s was challenging for both cruise nights and 
car shows that experienced low attendance. Everyone was picking and choosing when and where to 
brave the heat when temps started climbing out of their comfort zones. However, there were some 
bright spots at different times and here were a few of my own August CRUIZN moments captured 
with my smart phone camera:  

John Nunez’s 1989 
BMW 535i shown 
above with club 
members under the 
tent took home a 
trophy at the Sunday 
August 21 B&D Auto 
Show at the Cres-
cent Ridge Dairy in 
Sharon. 

My first time CRUIZN to the August 12 Friday night Auburn
–Webster VFW cruise. Met up with Bruce Berry & Joe 
Ouelette resulting in Chevy’s in the shade of the tree line.  

The Thursday August 18 Wheels of Time cruise in Brockton 
saw this unusual  customized 1949 Jeep Wagoneer Pickup trail-
ering a homebuilt custom motorized trike featuring repur-
posed bright RED antique hand-pump fire cart wheels  

Our annual Friday back-road cruise on August 
19 to the Downshifters Mattapoiset Wharf 
cruise (above) missed the 6-alarm boat yard 
fire next door that was making headline news. 
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Support Our Advertisers  
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